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15 WeeroonaAvenue
Macleay Island
Qld.4184

TO: TheSecretary
HouseofRepresentatives
CommunicationsInformationTechnology& Arts Committee
Ri, Suite116
ParliamentHouse
CanberraACT 2600

Wednesday
25

th December2002

DearSecretary.
Re: Structure ofTeistra.

Theproposedsaleofthe Government’sremainingmajority stakein Telstrais not in the
interest of the Australianpublic, and this over-rides all of the other issues in your
inquiry’s remit.

1 Teistrahasconsistentlyreportedmulti-hundred-milliondollar profits. It is most
clearlynot in the public interest to divert this revenuefrom Governmentcoffers into
private hands.Thetaxationraisedfrom shareholdersdividendswill be far less that the
directrevenuefrom Teistra’sprofits to theGovernment.

2 Selling off theremainingsharesin Teistrawill increasetheeconomicrift between
thoseAustraliansalreadyat thebottomend of the spectrumandthosewho comfortably
havethe surplusresourcesto takethe sharesup. In any case,Institutional investorswill
inevitablydisplacethesmall investorovertime.

3 As hasbeendemonstratedby theprivatisationof otherutility services(electricity,
airports etc.) the Managementof suchcompaniesnecessarilyfocus on delivering the
maximumreturnto Shareholdersin orderto securetheirjobs andbonuspackages.To do
this theyembracethepolicy of ‘what themarket (theend user)will bear’. Only through
continuedpublic ownershipcanusersretaina semblanceof controlover quality and cost
ofservice.

For the above reasonsI urge you to recommendthe retentionof the Government’s
majoritystakein Teistra.

Yours sincerely,

Dr DavidLeifer.


